Town of Northwood, NH 250th Steering Committee
[bookmark: _GoBack]Final minutes for April 3, 2023 meeting
The meeting, held at the Northwood Community Center, was called to order at 6:40 PM. 
Roll call - Attendees: Sandy Priolo, Irene Kreider, Pat Vaillancourt, Jo Chase, Betty Smith, Lisha Nelson, and Amy Lindsay
Minutes – Lisha made a motion to approve the March 20, 2023 minutes. Betty seconded it. They were approved by the group.
Old Business  
Pop-up Stores – Those who worked the table at the election were thanked. $580 in merchandise was sold.
Committee updates:
Cookbook update – Cookbooks are selling. Sales have covered the cost of them.
May 20, 2023 - Old time crafters – Amy gave an update. There are a few crafters who will be able to come and she is continuing to look for others. Lisha will be putting a post on Facebook asking for crafters of old time crafts. She will use the 250th email address for responses. 
Lisha has made a contact for cars for the car show. The group she contacted will not be meeting again until early May. She suggested getting dashboard plaques to give to those who come. Lisha will also put a posting on Facebook for those who have antique cars to come. She volunteered to coordinate the car show.
Time Capsule- Jo met with Walter Johnson and Marc Lord. They have chosen a location in town hall to house the time capsule. Jo is going to get information and prices on getting a plaque to place with the time capsule. It was suggested having the town seal put on the plaque. Ideas on wording for the plaque were discussed. 
Updates of events 
The Abaneki will be coming on 7/29 at 10 AM. It is not known how long they will stay. A donation will be given to them. The amount was discussed. 
Sugarmamma is willing to come from 2-5 on 7/29.
Lisha volunteered to MC Friday 7/28.
Raffle on 7/29 –Proceeds might go to a local charity to be determined. It was discussed having a raffle on May 20 also. Sandy will get a roll of tickets. It was decided to charge $5/ticket or $10 for three tickets. 
Sandy gave an update to the selectmen at their last meeting. They suggested we have fireworks and have volunteered to get information and arrange for them is possible. They have requested a schedule of events.
Cornhole tournaments – Sandy has not heard more from the organizer on this. 
Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM. The next meeting will be Monday April 17, 2023 at 6:30 PM at the Community Center. 
Respectfully submitted,
Irene Kreider, Secretary
